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Board of Assessors – November 30, 2009 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:380PM by Chairman Jay Newton.  Also present 
were Board Members Jack McKiernan and Pete Manning and Assessor Will Naser. 

 
 

1. The minutes of November 16th were approved as written. 
 
2. Pete will email minutes of the meeting of November 23rd tomorrow. 

 
3. There was a lengthy discussion on the un-buildable lots.  Will’s goal is have a 

spreadsheet showing the lots that were affected available by the end of the week. 
 

4. There was a lengthy discussion on the CAMA system and the switch over to a 
new one. 

 
5. Terri to revise meeting schedule – post one for the 7th of December and cancel the 

one for the 14th,, keep the one for the 21st. 
 

6. There was a discussion on the sewer betterments/abatements.  Will had a 
spreadsheet from Melanie plus one he created himself.  It appears as if the cost of 
the betterment is $58.84 per linear foot of frontage. 

 
7. Will to email his spreadsheet to Suzanne to see if it is accurate 

 
8. Will to clean up the spreadsheet and give it to Terri to attach to the minutes. 

 
9. There was a discussion on the overlay account.  The starting balance is 

$387,080.69 
 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:30PM.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Terri Balabanis 
Administrative Assistant 
 
 


